
ST. MARY'S UKRAINIAN CATHOLIC CHURCH 
PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 

Tuesday, April 26, 2022 

Executive:

Committees:

1. Meeting was called to order by Vice-President Larry German  at 7:00 pm. 
 
2. Opening Prayer:  Fr. Leonid Malkov, CSsR 
 
3. Welcome - Larry welcomed everyone to the meeting  
4. Agenda:   

a. Additions: none   
b. Motion to accept the Agenda.  
Motion: That the agenda be adopted as presented. 
 
Moved: Steve Popowich; Seconded: Eugene Maystrowich  Carried. 

 
5. Minutes: 

a. Errors or Omissions: none 
b. Adoption of the minutes:  

 
Motion:  That the minutes from March 15, 2022 meeting be adopted as presented.  

     
      Moved:  Darlene Shymanski; Seconded: Gwen Bilyk Carried. 

Pastor: Fr. Leonid Malkov, CSsR   President:   Fred Schrader (Absent)

Assistant Pastor:  Fr. Yevhen Zadorozhnyi, CSsR (Absent) Vice-president: Larry German
Past President : Bill Prybylski 
Treasurer:  Dolores Harris  
Secretary:  Darlene Shymanski 

Children & Youth:  Lana Klemetski (Absent) Rhonda Falconer
Communications:  Amy Prybylski 
Education:             Sonia Starling (Absent)                              
Finance:                Doreen Rathgeber   
Liturgical:             Lorne Stechyshyn                Gwen Bilyk 
Maintenance:        Robert Rusnak                    Peter Moroz
Outreach:              Verlee Zulyniak                  
Parish Activities:  Kathy Woychesko                Kathy Rusnak
Stewardship:         Rose Maleschuk 

Cultural Centre:  Eugene Maystrowich Golden Agers:  Verna Moroz 
K of C: Steve Popowich UCWLC: Gwen Bilyk 
UCBC:  Dave Spelay 

Parish Organizations:



 • The speaker is still not working 
     • The Redemptorists will be paying for half of the invoice from 1080 Macabroda – total invoice is $17,600 
     • There are no more church pews left from the first group but we still have 12 pews that were removed  
     from the front and back of the church (4 small ones and 8 larger ones).  These are currently in the garage 
 
6. Business arising from the Minutes: 

a. Building Updates 
Written report submitted by Doreen Rathgeber. 
• No one needs to be in the building on the monastery side.   
• Intruders are coming over the garage from the north side of the garage 
• There are people drinking along the tree line on the east side  
• RCMP will be making patrols 
• The safe needs to be moved – Peter and Robert will look at it tomorrow  
• Intruders will be charged if any mischief is done 
• We are not liable if someone falls off the stairwell – however there was some comments made that they may 
not be necessarily true 
• Will Sask Power put up our lights for free 
• Who will be responsible for entry into the building once demolition begins 

 
7. Correspondence: none 

 
8. Treasurer’s Report - Dolores Harris 

• Profit and Loss was reviewed. 
 • Entry 5880 in the amount of $8,530 was received from the Redemptorist’s for their half of the Invoice from 1080 
            • Net Income of $2,285.73 
            • Baker Tilly gave a credit of $1,700 on their invoice of $4,165 

• Jan – Mar, 2022 Profit and Loss reviewed. Net income of - $2,977.61. 
 

Motion:  That the Treasurer’s Report for April 2022 be accepted as presented. 
        

Moved: Delores Harris; Seconded: Rose Maleschuk Carried. 
 
9. Reports 
 

Committee Reports:  
a. Children and Youth – Lana Klemetski / Rhonda Falconer 
• Put a write up in the bulletin looking for alter servers and Children of Mary – anyone interested must have 
their First Communion. 

 

b. Communications – Amy Prybylski 
• none 

 

c. Education – Sonia Starling   
• Sonia spoke with Sister Marika who will speak with Bishop Peter regarding education sessions  
 

 
d. Finance – Doreen Rathgeber 
Written report submitted by Doreen Rathgeber 

 



Motion for investment via email: That the term investment #830452760606 with a maturing balance of 
$24,473.11 from the operating budget is invested for one year for  for the current rate of 1.75% 

 
 Moved: Doreen Rathgeber; Seconded:  Larry German Carried.   

e. Liturgical  - Gwen Bilyk  
Written report submitted.  Discussion was held on the following: 
•  St. Peter and Paul’s parish in Saskatoon use a wooden spoon and disposes it after each parishioner who 
receives communion. Gwen will contact them to see where they get the spoons from 
• Getting ushers is getting difficult – we will need more ushers if we start ushering to the front for communion.  
• We will be having Living Rosary – this will take place on May 28/22 – inside followed by the Strawberry Social 
at the Cultural Centre.      

 
f. Maintenance - Peter Moroz 
• Carpet is coming off the ramp – this won’t be replaced until after the demolition 
• We may consider different options for covering the ramp once the demolition is complete – rubber topping  
• The front steps on the east side needs to be looked at  
• Peter and Robert Sliva will be securing the doors  

 
g. Outreach - Verlee Zulyniak 
• no report 

 
h. Parish Activities - Kathy Woychesko  
• no report 
 
i. Stewardship - Rose Maleschuk  
• Our 50/50 Lottery is coming to an end – the draw will be held on May 1/22 after the 11:00 am Divine Liturgy. 
• Rose will be selling tickets at the Kalyna Competition 
• Treasurer’s Market – drop off is on May 11/22 and the sale is from May 12 – May 14/22 
• Peter and Doreen were on The Rock and did a great job. 

 
j. Parish Organizations  

i. UCBC - Larry German 
• Written report submitted 

 
ii.  K of C – Steve Popowich   
• Will be giving out 3 scholarships – 2 for Sacred Heart and 1 for the Regional High School 

      • Will be doing the rosary for the month of May along with the Brotherhood and UCWLC  
      • Will be presenting crosses and a coupon from DQ for the First Communicants  
      • Will be doing another Harvest Meats sale 
      • A bingo meeting will be held on Apr. 27/22 at 7:00 pm in the basement of the Presbyterian church    

• Placed an advertisement in the Kalyna Competition program booklet 
            • Celebrated Fr. Yevhen’s 50th birthday  
 

iii. UCWLC – Gwen Bilyk  
• Our spring fundraiser was very successful – the sales exceeded our expectations 

             • Sponsored a scholarship for Kalyna Dance competition  
             • Will be taking part in the rosary during the month of May – 5:00 pm Saturday Night 

• Will be setting up the Strawberry Social after the Living Rosary  
• Will have our windup supper in June and hand out our service awards 
• Our adopted child lives in Lviv – just trying to find out if she is okay 

            • Will be presenting two scholarships for Sacred Heart High School 
 



iv.  Golden Agers – Verna Moroz 
•  No report  

 
v.  Cultural Centre:  Eugene Maystrowich 
• Health Inspector did their annual review – dishwasher was 2 degrees cooler than it should be and 
the cooler was 1 degree cooler.  The plumber came and fixed the dishwasher. 
• There was a water leak in the east entrance – that’s been looked after 
• The centre is starting to get busy – some of the events held and are coming are: 
• Chamber awards 400 people; Football Night – expecting 350 – 400 people; Sacred Heart Grad, 
Hockey Hall of Fame 
• Our volunteer base is starting to get smaller so we have to look at outside organizations who may 
want to do some fund-raising help us out 
• We took advantage of the government grant for $60,000 – we are just breaking even with our financials    
with this support  
• Fedorowich Construction removed the big snowbank for no cost – the bill would have been approximately 
$4,000 is they would have charged us.  They did this because everyone was giving donations to 
the church but didn’t think anyone was giving to the Centre during the time they were closed for 18 months 

  
Motion:  To adopt all the committee reports as presented. 

 

Moved by:  Eugene Maystrowich; Seconded: Steve Popowich Carried. 

 

10. New Business  
 
Motion:  To sell the 8 big pews for $350 each and the 4 smaller pews for $200 each or best offer. 

 
        Moved :  Rose Maleschuk; Seconded:  Dolores Harris Carried. 
      
        • Is there any room for storage in the garage for items coming in for the Treasurer’s Market. 
        • GX94 and the Fox have asked Fred to do radio interview. 
 

11. Pastor’s Report - Fr. Leonid 
• Fr. Leonid was very happy with the turn outs during the Easter season.  More people attended our services    
and matins than in Saskatoon.  There were 160 people for Saturday and then only 20 for  Sunday – this is 
something we need to decide – should we have this for very few people. 
• An honorarium of $500 was given to Bishop Peter for his Easter Mission 
• Over $10,000 was collected in the blue/yellow envelopes between the 2 collections  

12. Meeting date for next Parish Council Meeting - will be May 17/22  at 7:00 pm – executive at 6:30 pm  

13. Closing Prayer - Fr. Leonid 

 
14. Adjournment: Larry German adjourned the meeting at 8:20 pm   
Minutes recorded by: Darlene Shymanski  
 
 


